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Measure Description: 
Extends sunset for tax credit for contributions to Office of Child Care. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Education, Department of Revenue(DOR) 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
Senate Bill 49 extends the sunset for the Child Care Contribution Tax Credit (CCCTC) from January 1, 
2016 until January 1, 2022.  Individuals or businesses that make contributions to the Office of Child Care 
(OCC) are allowed a credit against personal or corporate taxes.   
 
Office of Child Care (OCC) in the Oregon Department of Education 
The Department of Education estimates that OCC receives approximately $1,333,224 per biennium in 
revenue through the CCCTC incentive.  Given the January 1, 2016 effective date, the 2015-17 
estimated impact of this bill is one third of the ongoing biennial impact or $333,306.  The Department 
uses these contributions in two ways: 

1. Education Awards - Individual cash awards to child care and education providers or employees 
based on their attainment of higher level training or education.  During the 2013-15 biennium, 
$495,000 of the $895,000 awarded to 3,022 members of the child care workforce in Oregon 
came from CCCTC. 

2. Incentives and Supports for Child Care Facilities – Cash awards to child care and education 
facilities that were working toward a Star Rating in the Quality Rating and Improvement System 
(QRIS).  During the 2013-15 biennium, $1,040,150 was awarded to 522 child care and education 
facilities. 

If the sunset date for this tax credit is not extended, the Department of Education will likely see a drop in 
contributions.  At this time, the potential decrease cannot be quantified.  With a decrease in 
contributions, awards to the child care workforce, as well as child care and education facilities will be 
reduced. 
 
 
Department of Revenue (DOR) 
Passage of this bill has no impact to the Department of Revenue.  DOR will continue to administer this 
credit. 


